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    Press release
SRSG Wolfgang Weisbrod-Weber visits Algeria

Laayoune 23 October, 2012
On 21 and 22 October, SRSG and Head of Mission Wolfgang Weisbrod-Weber visited Algiers for a working visit. 

On 21 October, Mr. Weisbrod-Weber met with Algeria’s Minister Delegate responsible for African and Maghreb Affairs, Abdelkader Messahel, with whom issues relating to Western Sahara and regional security were discussed. The SRSG later meet with the UN Country Team and heads of UN agencies operating in Algeria.

On 22 October the SRSG met with representatives of the Group of Friends of Western Sahara and other countries present in Algiers. He returned to Laayoune later in the evening.
Mr. Weisbrod-Weber was appointed SRSG and Head of MINURSO on 25 June. Since joining the United Nations in 1984, he has served in various capacities in several political offices and peace keeping operations around the world. Before his appointment, he was Head of the Asia and Middle East Division in UN DPKO and was based in New York.

